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February 3, 2025 

To the MCANJ Membership 

On Thursday, January 30, 2025, the Executive Board of the New Jersey Municipal Clerks 
Association received an email from President Deanna Bennett announcing her resignation 
from the position of President, effective immediately, due to personal reasons. 

The Executive Board has accepted Ms. Bennett’s resignation with regrets.  On behalf of the 
Association, we extend our best wishes to her. 

 Per the Associations Standard Operating Procedures: 

   ARTICLE VII - VACANCY ON EXECUTIVE BOARD 

Section 1. President 

If a vacancy occurs in the office of President, the First Vice-President 
shall become the Acting President and retain the duties of the First Vice-
President for the remainder of the term. At the Annual Business Meeting, 
the First Vice-President shall succeed to the office of President without 
election. 

As a result, First Vice-President Nancy A. Bretzger will assume the role of Acting President 
until the swearing-in of the 2025-2026 Executive Board at the Annual Business Meeting on 
April 9, 2025. 

The Executive Board remains committed to advancing the Association’s mission and will 
continue to uphold Deanna’s vision for the 2025 Conference, scheduled for April 8-10, 2025, 
at the Hard Rock in Atlantic City. 
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